Elma Public Library Board of Trustees Meeting
July 11, 2023
Attendance: Tom Carloni, Nathan Clinard, Eileen Holden, Holly Neu, Tom Pirrung, Paul Schwiegerling, and Sue Sudlik.  Bridgett Jacyna was excused. 
Meeting opened at 6:34 P.M.

Minutes of the June 2023 meeting were reviewed and approved as submitted.

Librarian’s Report:  Visitor and circulation numbers continue to increase over last year.  Programs for our youngest and oldest patrons remain very popular.  The Community Room was used by several tutors.  Several staff members completed their Annual Compliance Training.
Treasurer’s Report:  No major changes, just standard expenses for the month.
ACTS:  No report  

Friends:  A Summer Raffle is underway.  Dates have been chosen for the Ice Cream in the Park fundraising in conjunction with the Town’s Wednesday Concert schedule.
Buildings and Grounds:  Patching and paving in the driveway has been done.  The flashing has been replaced.  The air conditioning is out after struggling to keep up with the recent heat.  The Town is aware of the situation.  New parts are on order from Commercial Refrigeration including a new fan motor.  We may need to consider replacing the system instead of continuing to repair it.
Publicity:  The local papers are trying to be as helpful as possible.  Hopefully the new e-mail format will continue to work.
Old Business:  Midsummer cleanup was not done.  Seasonal has not been responsive to Tom’s calls.  Volunteers may be recruited for the work in the near future.
New Business: Summer Kickoff went well and the kids enjoyed it.  A large number have signed up for the summer reading program. The book sale will be scheduled for October 26-28.  The Trustees discussed organizing a bird watching program based on an article in the Audubon Magazine. Tom will investigate the purchase or donation of an AED device for the library and will also look into training.  The Trustees approved the 2023 Contract by a 6-0 vote.  The 2024 budget proposal was discussed and looks to be reasonable. 
All minutes and reports submitted were approved 6-0. Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

Next meeting scheduled for September 12, 2023 at 6:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Nathan Clinard, Secretary
